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Saturday, October 18', 2008' 

Ramona Animal Shelter 

San Jacinto, CA 

SCAMPP was once again invited to 
i:>_articipate in the Annual Oktoberfest Festival at 
The Ramona Animal Shelter in San Jacinto. It was 
a nice hot summer like day and a very well attended event. 
Swarms of people lined up before opening, to head to the 
rree spay/neuter voucher booth. There was a long line at 
that booth all day long. Our SCAMPP Booth was near that 
booth. We had three of the cutest rriendliest y0ung piggies 
at our booth, and they sure got lots of attention! 

Michael, Monique & Makayla brought their IO-month 
old Spanky. Chad, Laura & Summer brought their 
5-month old Charlotte, in addition to a recently rescued
6-week old piggy, Mr. Squeakers, they were fostering.

I brought my Polaroid camera and Polaroid film, as we
had decided a good fundraiser would be to let folks/kids 
get their picture taken with a pig for a donation. This was 

a very popular attraction; we ran out of film and could have used lots more. 
•/• • Monique did a great job taking photos and even got creative with 
( • • backdrops and decorating the pig pen with crafts she purhcased rrom

nearby craft booths. 
Jo Davis arrived early to help me set up and man the tables. Louie, 

our artist and sister Cathy dropped by for a little while but had another 
obligation so couldn't stay long; but it was nice to have them for a little 
while. 

Thanks to all of the members who came to help make our booth a 
success. We handed out lots of information packets and ne\,\,Sletters, and 
hopefully we will get some new members and adoptions as a result of our 
efforts at this event. - Peggy 

Jo, Peggy, Laura(holding Charlotte), Summer, 
Chad,, Michael, Makayla and Monique 




